 Whitehills & District Community Council
Minutes– Thursday 20th February 2020

Present: Ross Balharry (Chairman), Anne Balharry, Chas Findlay, Robert Mackie, Stuart Ironside, Bill Bain, Mick Moloney, 
In Attendance: Cllr John Cox, Cllr Mike Roy, Cllr Glen Reynolds, Rebecca Ross, Alan Addison, Annette Addison, David West, Billy Gatt, Gordon Paterson
Apologies: Duncan Leece, Alan Stewart, 

Adoption of Minutes of 16th January 2020:  proposed by Stuart Ironside and seconded by Bill Bain
Matters Arising: 
· Signage on back path – going action.
Treasurer’s Report: Anne updated on the activity since the last report.  £5.00 came in from the Christmas lights and £16.00 in the toilets. A payment of £240.00 was made to Stanley Smith cleaning of Red Well and a payment of £6.35 for cleaning products leaving a balance of £2743.46 in the current working account.  The windfarm account shows a payment of £1320.00 made to Colin Smith for work done to the Red Well carpark leaving a balance of £106116.90.  The Gift Account has no activity on it.  Ross thanked Anne for all her hard work.
Community Action Plan – Monthly Review: A brief discussion was held regarding moving the Ladysbridge Village path extension project forward.  
Flooding Issues: Ross and Bill updated on recent correspondence from Nick Rae. Bill and David updated on a recent meeting with Susan Shand from Seafield Estates. 
Planning:  Only one planning application has been for alterations and extensions to a dwelling house in Craigneen Place – No comments or objections have been made.

Police Issues: No matters arising.

Correspondence: Ross reported that two applications have been received to the Windfarm fund;
· The Bowling club have requested £2100.00 in order to replace 3 bowling carpets – Approved.
· The newly formed Whitehills Yacht Club has requested £500.00 for website and initial start-up costs – Approved.

AOCB:
· A discussion was held regarding the bedding plants for the village.
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